District 2 Little League Meeting
 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



October 16, 2024 | Take 5  Restaurant, Meeting called to order by Steve DePalma at 6:32 pm
 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



Attendance
 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



Towns In Attendance: Longmeadow BB + SB, Wilbraham SB, Gateway, Chicopee, Northampton, Southampton, East Longmeadow, Agawam

Steve DePalma, Ernie Fitzell, Marc Winer, Michelle Winer, Steve Elliot
 SHAPE  \* MERGEFORMAT 



Annual Meeting/Voting new BOD: When you have completed your annual meeting, please be sure to forward any President/VP changes to Ernie or Marc. We need to update the address list and also reach out to them to welcome them to the District.  
All District Team: November 15, 2024 we will have a banquet to honor to the players chosen for this recognition. We are still working trying to work out the details for the ceremony location. We have planned to go to the Thunderbird game that evening, where they will be recognized out on the ice during intermission. More details to come. We need a headcount of all adults that will be coming so we know how many tickets to plan for and also how many will be at the banquet. Tickets will be $24 per person, honorees will be free. We would like to continue this tradition every year. 

Process for choosing the players for this honor for next year was discussed, 


and a suggestion was made to have players voted on from the opposing team  
after each game during score reporting.  More discussion to come…

Regulation 2: Coming into effect starting 2025. Players 7 and under will be permitted to play in any town without waiver. Older siblings can be joined to the younger siblings and play in the same town as long the the younger sibling fully participates in the same town all year. All registrations must be done through Sports Connect starting in 2025 as part of Regulation 2. If you are not on Sports Connect currently, you will need to be registered with them and have your website/registration up and running for the upcoming season. If you need assistance with anything relating to this, please reach out to Ernie or Marc. More information to come on this topic after DA’s go to the State meeting on October 19, 2024. 

A question was raised about if the older sibling’s eligibility for district play the first year; whether it was going to be a red shirt or full eligibility. Steve D said he would ask the question at the State meeting. 

UPDATE: The older sibling will have FULL Eligibility the first year, as long as the younger sibling plays/participates the entire season. If they drop out, a waiver will need to be submitted for approval. 

Dues: Everyone was reminded to pay dues for this upcoming season ($200). Discussion about amount and that it has not been increased in over 18 years at least. Paul Graham made a motion to increase the amount to $250, seconded by Andrea Clark. Vote was 12-1-0 in favor of raising price to $250 per year. If this is a hardship, please reach out to the Executive Committee for discussion. 

ASAPS: These will be open as of December 1 on the Data Center. Please work on updating and submitting by February 1, 2025. Last year, we did get to 100%, but it was after the deadline, so we missed out on a kickback to the District and to each Charter. Please make sure these are all completed by the deadline so we can all benefit.   

 Jimmy Fund: Does anyone want to host next year, or will Agawam host again? Games and teams did well, but with a few more complications than expected. 

All Star Program Book: Steve DePalma brought forth the discussion about a program book for 2025. Need to have as much information as possible before the season starts. Information that will have to be in June will be team rosters, coaches, pictures and info about the above. It was suggested to have each town acquire 2 or more sponsors to help offset the cost of printing the books. Also available will be parent/family shout-outs for the players at a small cost. Once completed, the books will be available to each league to be sold at a set price (by the district) for a fund raiser opportunity. 

Information needed was handed out at the meeting. This will also be 
attached to the email with the minutes.  

Fall Ball update: No concerns to note. All is going well, weather has been very cooperative.
Softball update: Marc is still working on bringing in possible new charters (Belchertown, Palmer, West Springfield). If anyone has contacts on who to speak to in these towns, please forward to Marc so he can get going on the towns to be setup before January. It takes 4-8 weeks to finish and approve paperwork. If there are any other neighboring towns that may be looking to join Little League this season or soon, please bring them to Marc’s attention. 
Pass the Hat: Collections NEED to be made at EVERY game and reported after each game. These monies are used to fund the tournaments at the State level (costs $55,00 to run all the State tournaments) and the money comes directly from each district/charter through these collections. Ashley asked about acquiring a QR code from the District to use during these collections. It was reminded to everyone that these collections are the responsibility of each town to collect, report and submit. How you collect this money is up to you. You can set up a Venmo through your back account or other electronic means if that makes it easier to collect during the games. 

Venues to host State Championship games: Agawam has hosted 10U/12U State Softball championship games for the past 2 years, and 10U for the last 3 years. Are there any other towns that would like to be considered to host either softball or baseball State level games? There are openings every year for new locations, and we would like to see more of these games out in Western Mass. 

7-9 District team (baseball): Steve made a push to rebuild this program for 2025. This level of play is a great way to start younger players earlier with a higher level of play. In the past few years, it has decreased in participation. This is a great place for younger players to grow and start to learn about the District level of play and the tournament. It has been amazing to watch these players improve so much during this tournament, and to get excited to come back next season, striving to get onto the team next year. Each town should give serious consideration about playing in this level, and talk this up with your coaches and parents. 
Combined leagues for Tournament play: Two or more towns can combine to form a team during the regular season or tournament season to give more players the opportunity to play. If you cannot get enough players to form a team, please let us know, and we can work with surrounding towns to for a combined team. Please let us know as soon as you can so we can help with the waiver process. 
Umpires: Steve Elliot will be starting clinics indoors in February. He is working on dates and locations. He will offer a beginner clinic, a refresher clinic and an on field mechanics clinic. Anyone 12 and older can become an umpire in our District. Umpire fees were tabled until a later meeting closer to the season. 
Volunteer of the Year: AJ Christopher was nominated for the Massachusetts Volunteer of the Year for Little League. He was awarded the 2024 Wakefield Youth Baseball and Softball Volunteer of the Year. He and 20 invitees went to Fenway Park to be recognized, along with the other State winners, received awards and threw out the first pitch before a home game. Paul Anziano from Belchertown was the last person from our District to receive this award. If you know of any other deserving volunteers in our District, please let Steve D know and he will work with you to submit a recommendation. 
New Business:
If anyone would like to host a tournament in 2025, start thinking about it now, and work on setting up a time and level of play. Teams can come from outside our district as well if needed. 
Softball age cut-off is still calendar year (Jan 1 - Dec 31). Marc is still trying to see about getting it changed to school year to match baseball. 
Coaching clinics are very sought after for all levels. Eric Hunter from Longmeadow sent along information on the person he uses for his clinics. This information will be attached to the minutes or reach out to Eric for more information. 
Steve D is still reaching out to the Red Sox who offered to sponsor a coaches clinic in District 2. More to come…
Southampton softball asked about tball for softball. Two towns participated in this level of play last season. It will be offered again in 2025. Please offer this level in your town if feasible for ages 4-6. 
If you are willing to host the next meeting, or any other meeting in the future, please reach out to Steve D, Ernie, Marc or Michelle with a location. We are more than happy to move the meeting to a different location each month. Please think about hosting one meeting a year at least in your town. We need a space that will house at least 20 people in a relatively quiet place for up to 2 hours. 

Please make every effort to send at least one representative from your league to each of these meetings. It is VITALLY IMPORTANT that everyone receives this information and is involved in the discussions. We need every town’s input and vote at these meetings so we can continue to move forward together as a District. 

Next Meeting: November 14, 2024 at 6:30 PM. Location is TBD.

Meeting adjourned at 7:48 pm. 

Submitted by Michelle Winer 
